VALENTINE’S EVENT - FEBRUARY 10, 2023 — WRITE UP BY COLETTE FERNANDES

A Big thank you to all the members of the Social TEGSA Committee for sharing their time and
effort in organizing fun events for the Seniors Club. All of us genuinely appreciate their
dedicated commitment to this beautiful cause.

Valentine's Event was held in a Hall at 140 Commander Blvd. on February 10" at 6.00 pm. Most
of the guests arrived on time wearing the color Red which is a trendy color during Valentine's
Events as it symbolizes the Power of Love.

After paying for Meal and Bingo tickets the guests find their seats. Then the evening starts off
with everyone bowing their heads in saying Grace before meals. In the meantime, the
Committee members are very busy in the kitchen setting up tables and warming the variety of
dishes to be served for dinner. After enjoying a tasty meal, the fun of dancing to different types
of music that the DJ has so carefully planned ahead of time begins. It is a superb way for us
Seniors to exercise and also have a lot of fun doing so.

Line Dancing is a great favorite, especially among the ladies. While dancing is going on we
reminisce with our friends to our delight. After an hour or so of "Dancing Exercise," we are all
set to play BINGO and each of us hopes we purchased the winning ticket as the prize for the full
house is substantially quite inviting and of course depending on how many tickets were sold.

After an hour of playing BINGO, it is time to head home at 10.00 pm with all of us feeling truly
invigorated. Over the years we have made some new friends at these events and the friendship

circle to our delight is widening.

This is my version of time well enjoyed at TEGSA Events.



